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Beat the Streets! Have you spotted the Beat Box near our school yet? Visit 

https://www.beatthestreet.me/northampton to register your child’s key fob or card in 

order to start getting active, swiping boxes and collecting points! We are currently 12th 

on the leader board with 243 players and 32,020 points, it would be great to get to 300 

players and 40,000 by the next newsletter! Earn 100 points instantly by completing the questionnaire. 

 

Rugby Festival – Year 6: Last week a group of Year 6’s took part in a 

Tag Rugby Festival at Northampton Saints RFC where they completed 

skills stations as well as game play, competing against other primary 

schools. All did a great job! Well done to Aaron, Brooklyn, Ella, Harry, 

Junior, Ioana, Lexie-Mae, Robbie, Princy, Sahara and the assistant coaches, Jonny and 

Reuben, who helped prepare their peers and supported them and Mrs Morrison during 

the event. Northampton Saints are offering 3-day residential camps this half term. 

   

   
 

Years 4-6 School Cross Country: In October, all children in Years 4-6 will take part 

in our school’s Cross Country event taking place during a P.E. lesson. This will 

continue to build upon the Golden Mile that your child does to improve fitness and 

stamina and will help to identify a team to represent the school in the Town’s Cross 

Country Championships at Abington Park in November.  
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